
 

January 2024 

 Town Board Report 

 

RECREATION: 

 Travel basketball has started for the season, we are in a newly formed league. 

 Open registration includes Grades 2/3 basketball, skating, indoor baseball, indoor 

softball, swimming, volleyball, adult yoga, cardio step, and strength & stretch. 

 We are planning to take down the Christmas tree once the ground freezes. Thank you to 

all who donated, especially Moore’s Tree Farm and Wildlife Resolutions. 

 We had some wind damage to our wind screens on the ballfields, we will fix them in the 

Spring. 

 New mowers and RTV have been ordered, both off state contract. We hope to see those 

within the next 3 months. Luckily, our smaller equipment is not backordered like larger 

equipment. 

 The Community Center domestic hot water boiler needed some repairs this week. It is 

now working properly. 

 Lansing Volleyball State Champion signs have been installed. Congratulations Girls! 

 

PARKS: 

 We were lucky last week with the storms; we did not have any damage to any of our 

parks.  

 Our team relocated a Spectrum wire and buried it underground so we could remove a 

pole that was constantly in our way by the park shop. This will make it easier for us to 

dump materials and for campsite #20 to be able to get larger campers in and out. 

 Myers Park will be getting some necessary drainage installed next week. 

 Dredging of Salmon Creek and the swimming area will occur in late February and early 

March if the weather cooperates. 

 Lansing Center Trail has had several cars vandalized over the last couple of weeks in the 

parking lot. We are looking into adding cameras to this location. This is not in the budget. 

 We will be adding a swinging bench to Ludlowville Park that will overlook the falls. 

 

The Parks & Rec Department would like to welcome our new Town Board members. We look 

forward to working with you all. 


